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9 December 2002

alex.thorne@ofgem.gov.uk
I refer to the consultation document of September 2002 about the Electricity Act Schedule 9 statement which contains options for clarifying and updating the arrangements for producing Schedule 9 statements.  Paragraph 1.9 of the consultation sought comments by 6 December 2002.  In your e-mail of 7 November you granted an extension to the deadline to enable me to respond on behalf of the Ancient Monuments Board for Scotland.

Schedule 9 of the Electricity Act 1989 requires each licensee to consult with named bodies on Schedule 9 statements.  In Scotland, one of these bodies is the Ancient Monuments Board.  About 10 years ago it was agreed by the Board that Historic Scotland would maintain routine contact on the operation of Schedule 9 with the power companies.  By and large this has worked well.

The Board welcomes the opportunity to comment on the consultation document.  In a recent development, of which you may not be aware, Scottish Ministers have decided to establish a successor body to the Board and the Historic Buildings Council for Scotland to be known as the Historic Environment Advisory Council for Scotland.  The new body is to advise Scottish Ministers on issues affecting the historic environment.  Provision for the new body will be made in the Public Appointments and Public Bodies etc (Scotland) Bill currently before the Scottish Parliament.  Clearly the new successor body should become a statutory consultee under Schedule 9 of the Electricity Act 1`989, with day to day contact continuing to be between Historic Scotland and the electricity companies in Scotland.

The Board hopes that the good and affective working relationship which has developed between Historic Scotland and Scottish local authorities and the electricity companies in Scotland will continue.

I understand that Historic Scotland will be responding separately to the consultation.






RON DALZIEL 

   Board Secretary
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